
NEWSLETTER N0 8 23RD MARCH 2023 

 

 

PARKING COMPLAINTS BY LOCAL RESIDENTS 

Sadly, I have received complaints from local residents that parents of children at our school are parking 

across their driveways and consequently, blocking access to their homes when dropping off their children 

before school and/or when picking them up after school. I have apologised to them for this behaviour and 

have referred them to the City of Casey Bylaws Officers for further action. Please refrain from doing this 

in future. 

 

HETTIE & HARRY’S FOREST ADVENTURE (AR) BOOKS  

I am pleased to inform you that we have now received the books from our printer, and they will be     

distributed to all students (1 copy per child) tomorrow. We are very proud of this achievement by our 

school and hope you enjoy the books with your children.  

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

 

LAST DAY OF CANTEEN FOR TERM 1—WEDNESDAY 5TH APRIL 

CANTEEN WILL REOPEN TERM 2—WEDNESDAY 26TH APRIL 

LAST DAY OF TERM 1 2:30PM FINISH —THURSDAY 6TH APRIL 

FIRST DAY OF TERM 2—MONDAY 24TH APRIL 



 

PFA AGM FRIDAY 24th MARCH AT 9.00AM – 9.30AM  

This important meeting of our PFA will be held in our conference room – all welcome and refreshments 

will be provided. 

 

FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS (FAQs) 

Q. What does our PFA do?  

A. They do an awful lot for our school ever since we opened in 1990. Fundraising is a big one – this has 

translated into a wide variety of resources for our school, such as playground equipment, computers, 

support for our annual graduation activities and class reading books – to mention a few. They also  

provide some workshops and seminars, from time to time, bringing in guest speakers on a range of    

practical parenting issues. Then there is the camaraderie and friendship that comes with working together 

in a common set of interests – in our case, support for our students. 

 

QUOTABLE QUOTE 

‘Without perspiration, aspiration soon evaporates.’ 
 

 

 

NOTICES DUE: 

 

Grade 3 Camp - Phillip Island   Monday 27th March (4:00pm)     

 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

DIARY DATES: 
 

State School Spectacular Rehearsal   Monday 27th March  

National Young Leaders Day   Monday 27th March 

Summer ISS Gala Day    Tuesday 28th March  

Helmeted Honeyeater Incursion Grade 4-5 Thursday 30th March  

Last Day of Term - 2:30pm finish   Thursday 6th April 

 

 

HAVE YOU CHANGED YOUR  

ADDRESS OR PHONE NUMBER? 

 

Please ensure you let the school office know if you have changed address or updated 
mobile phones with new numbers. This information alleviates stressful situations  

for students when they are ill and we cannot contact parents. 



HARMONY DAY  

It was wonderful to see our BLPS students dress up and take part in activities in support 

of Harmony Day. A big thank you to all the families who helped to raise money for our 

sponsor child Amira in Indonesia.  

 

SCHOOL ATTENDANCE 

Going to school every day is the single most important part of your child’s education. Students learn new things at 

school every day. Students who are regularly absent from school are at risk of missing fundamental aspects of their 

educational and social development. The Victorian Governments “Everyday Counts” initiative promotes the fact that 

regular school attendance enables students to maximise their full potential and to actively participate and engage in 

their learning. It is important that children develop habits or regular attendance at an early age. Children with        

attendance of 80 per cent or less (that is, 40 days or more absenteeism per year) may be significantly disadvantaged in 

their learning. If you are having attendance issues with your child, please let your child’s teacher know so we can 

work together to get your child to school every day. Our Welfare Officer or school staff will contact you if there are 

any concerns about your child’s attendance or punctuality. Remember EVERYDAY COUNTS! 

 

LATE ARRIVALS 

Student punctuality is equally important. At the beginning of the day students are informed of the day’s program, 

events and important instructions are often given. Students arriving late to school (after 9.00 am) also disrupt the 

class they are in, as they get organised and settled for the day. Your co-operation on this matter would be greatly 

appreciated. 9.15am is the cut off time for late arrivals. After 9.15am students will be recorded as being late for 

school. A student arriving late to school must sign in at the office and their late arrival will be recorded on the daily 

attendance roll. Parents/Guardians must provide a reason for their child arriving late to school. 
 

PLANNING WEEK 

Planning week for our teachers will commence on Monday 27th March to the 5th April. The specialist teachers will be 

replacing grade teachers over this period. Each area of the school has a day with their team to plan for our term 2 

teaching and learning activities.   
 

GRADE 1/2 PARENT HELPERS 

A reminder to our grade 1/2 parents who have completed their BLPS induction, if you would like to assist in the  

classroom, please record your name on the sign-up sheet outside each classroom.  Thank you to those parents who 

are already assisting across the school.  

 

ATHLETICS DAY 

After a stormy morning, we were able to complete part of our athletics day for grade 3 to grade 6.  There was lots of 

laughter, excitement, and robust competition and many of our students dressed in their house colours. Thank you to 

Mrs Muccignat and Miss McArthur for all their organisation and planning for the day.  The remaining events that were 

cancelled this morning will be rescheduled for next Wednesday 29th March. Students are encouraged to dress up in 

house colours again. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Sandra McCrum, Angela Maskery and Sharyn King 



 

 

 

 

Parents may bring in food treats to celebrate 

their child’s birthday. 
  

However, this treat must be individually commercially packaged with ingredients  

listed (ie: fun-size chocolate) and distributed to students at the end of the school day.   

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 
 

 

Congratulations to the following  

students who received class awards recently. 

 

Please note- only students with publicity 

approval will be listed in the newsletter. 



 
 

Do you have any clothing that your child may have 

borrowed from sickbay? 

 

If so, can you please wash and return these items as 

soon as possible. 

 

 

Please remember to return any overdue Library books and to bring your Library bag to 

every Library session. 

 

The Library is open for the first half of lunch every Tuesday for 

any students who wish to read, draw, colour in or play some  

quiet games. 
 

As always, 

HAPPY READING  

Mrs Tsekouras and Ms Taylor  

 

 
The JSC are selling ANZAC Day badges over the next 2 weeks of term. They range in price 

from $1 to $5 and will be available for sale at recess and lunch eating time.  The money raised 

goes to support the RSL and the programs they provide.  

 

Thanks for your support 

Vanessa Stevens 

On behalf of the JSC.  

 
 
 

 

 



 



 

REMINDER 
 

For all existing families please remember to edit your 
child’s profile to their new homegroup/class for 2023.  

 
This helps with the timely delivery of lunch orders.  
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